

The Rampant Line



Patte Plount ~ Editor

Vol.12 No.7

April 2015

President's Message



Hello All;

This is our last newsletter until October 2015. I am sorry to see so many of our friends leaving for the north. Please have a safe journey to your "other home".

We have had a great year with many activities and look forward to another year filled with our favorite happenings. New activities are under construction. Please let us know if you have any ideas you would like to share.

We lost a few of our dear friends and will miss them a great deal. But, we can embrace our new members and make them feel welcome as is our tradition.

I want to thank our 2014-2015 Board of Directors, Trustees, Chaplain and Committees for their hard work and time invested for the SAS. I honestly could not have done it without you.

I look forward to working with our new 2015-2016 Board of Directors and anticipate they will work as hard as their predecessors. Our Trustees, Chaplain and Committees have decided to retain their positions and we couldn't be luckier.

So, for now, stay healthy and happy.



Thanks, Diane

Tuesday Line Dancing w/Dee... Come out and join the fun! 10:30 - 11:30 a.m. at the SAS Hall. \$3.00 Donation.





April Meetings

General Membership

Tuesday, April 14th @ 7:00 p.m.

Board Meeting.

Tuesday, April, 28th @ 3:00 p.m.

Immediately following the General Meeting we will have we a bit o' refreshments.

Elections took place at the General meeting in March, results were as follows:

President:

1st Vice President:

2nd Vice President:

Treasurer:

Secretary:

Diane Burke

Dee Stultz

Connie Powell

Cliff Brooks

Anne Isenberg

Membership

Secretary: Harvey Smith

Newsletter

Editor: Patte Plount



2015 Annual Memberships
January 1^{storo} December 31st

Please contact our Membership Secretary,
Harvey Smith.

Thank you Anne Isenberg and Mary Sloan for helping with the displays at Dunedin Library.

Friday Nighters

Friday Nighters begins at 7:00 P.M. The first scheduled event this month, is April 10th, other dates in April will be announced.

Cost is still only \$3.00 for Members and \$5.00 Non-members.



Congratulations to Dee Stultz for receiving our First ever Lifetime Achievement Award. March 2015

"BASKET of CHEER"

The Scottish American Society held it's Raffle for the Annual Basket of Cheer at "The Highland Games," we sold a lot of tickets and the proceeds benefit the Society. Thank you to all that participated.

Congratulations to Courtney Spencer winner of the Basket and Dee Stultz winner of the China





Mince & Tatties

The Provost of Sterling Mike Robbins, (and Chief of the Day) his wife Jayne and many dignitaries joined us that evening.
Thank you Colin, Mayor, & Councilman for attending, it was really a treat to have you with us.

The St Andrews Pipe Band, Scottish Country Dancers, Pipers from Dunedin High School Pipe Band and many young Highland Dancers performed for us at the Mince and Tatties. Such great talent will never be forgotten.



Community Spirit

Madeline McCraney
was selected to
receive a donation
from the Society
after she sent us a
beautiful letter
asking for assistance
in purchasing her
competition kilt.

The members unanimously voted to help her achieve her goal.

Blessings and Prayers

Sadly we have lost another member. Lois Gillespie has passed on. Our blessings and prayers go out to her family. Her daughter Joan has contacted us and a card is being sent.

St. Paddy's Day Party

Many thanks go to our own talented members who played the pipes and sang and the Irish Dance Class who entertained that night.

Who were those two cops that showed up?





Hey Jimmy!!!!
Our own Cliff Brooks cooking Dogs and
Burgers, Picnic in Anderson Park

Editors Corner

Hi Everyone;

I'm the new newsletter editor. My name is Patte Plount and I became a member in October 2014 desiring to learn more about my Scottish Heritage. My clan is Ramsay and am excited about being a member.

I would like to extend thanks to Denise Boyle for all her hard work in previous years on the newsletter, I am sure we will all miss her wit and wisdom. Thank you for the transition information, it has been very helpful.

We are undergoing some growing pains. Please endure with the board and me as we place the newsletter under construction. The modified Logo has been added & beginning in October, we will again devote a full insert to the calendar. Many members enjoy having a pull out to use each month. They have expressed this desire; the board listened and voted to accept the change.

Also, if you have a Facebook page or know someone who does, please check out our site. "Scottish American Society" look for the picture of our hall. You will see everything we have been up to...

See you in October, Patte Plount

April 2015



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
			1	2	3 No Friday Nighters	4
5 Easter Sunday	6	7	8	9	10 Friday Nighters	11
12	13	14 General Meeting 7 PM	15	16	17 Possible Friday Nighters	18
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
26	27	28 Board Meeting 3 PM	29	30		

Scottish American Society of Dunedin Box 2606 Dunedin, FL U.S.A. 34697-2606